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International Accounting Standards Board 

Columbus Building 

7 Westferry Circus 

Canary Wharf 

London 

E14 4HD 

11 December 2023 

 

Dear Sir 

Exposure Draft ED: Annual Improvements – Volume 11 

We are pleased to comment on the above Exposure Draft (the ED).  Following consultation 

with the BDO network1, this letter summarises views of member firms that provided 

comments on the ED. 

We broadly support the efforts of the IASB to improve the clarity of IFRS Accounting 

Standards, and we do not have any comments relating to the exposure draft except for the 

proposed amendments to IFRS 9 Financial Instruments concerning the scope of the standard 

and its interaction with IFRS 16 Leases.  

The IASB is proposing to amend IFRS 9.2.1(b)(ii) to state that IFRS 9 applies rather than IFRS 

16 when there is full or partial derecognition of a lease liability, with the existing reference 

to IFRS 9.3.3.1 being supplemented with a reference to IFRS 9.3.3.3. We understand that the 

IASB’s intention is to clarify that in the case of partial derecognition of a lease liability, the 

effect should be recorded in profit or loss applying IFRS 9.3.3.3 rather than applying the lease 

modification requirements of IFRS 16.  

While we understand that IFRS 9.2.1(b) is drafted in such a way that IFRS 9’s requirements 

are intended to apply in place of IFRS 16’s when a full or partial derecognition event occurs, 

we observe that such events will also typically still meet the definition of lease modifications 

in IFRS 16. Therefore, a preparer applying the requirements of IFRS 16 may still consider that 

a partial derecognition event should be accounted for as a lease modification. We recommend 

that the IASB consider clarifying this by also amending the requirements of IFRS 16 to refer to 

IFRS 9.3.3.1 and IFRS 9.3.3.3, stating that those requirements in IFRS 9 are to be applied 

rather than the lease modification requirements in IFRS 16 when a lease modification results 

solely in a reduction in the consideration payable under a lease contract.   
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We hope that you will find our comments and observations helpful.  If you would like to 

discuss any of them, please contact me at +44 (0)7875 311782 or by email at 

abuchanan@bdoifra.com.  

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Andrew Buchanan 

Global Head of IFRS and Corporate Reporting 
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